
 

Founded in 1918 
under the n a m e 
Lamoille H o m e -
makerõs Club, the 
Lamoille Womenõs                       
Club is a m e m b e r 
of the General Federation of Wom-
enõs Clubs and  Nevada Federation 
of Womenõs Clubs. Our  mission is to  
promote the social, educational, and 
economic interests of women in Elko 
County, Nevada. 

www.lamoillewomansclub.org 

WHAT õS INSIDE  

NOVEMBER 2013 

   

M EETINGS 

1ST W EDNESDAY  MONTHLY  

2ND  W ED . JAN . & S EPT. 

N OONñ2PM  

N O  MEETING  JUL . & A UG . 

L AMOILLE  W OMENõS CLUB  

795 C LUBHOUSE  LANE  

L AMOILLE , NV  89828  
 

EXECUTIVE  B OARD  
 

President 

Linda Maclaren 775-748-5235 

Vice President 

Anita Salisbury 775-753-4425 

Secretary 

Diane Quenell 775-738-8825 

Treasurer  

Joyce Kay 775-753-7242 

Co-Treasurer 

Jane Stevens 775-738-4488 

Past President 

Martha Wallace 775-777-1108 

VOLUME 8, NUMBER 3 

G F W C    L A M O I L L E    W O M E N õ S    C L UB  

LWC CADV REPORT/W ISH LIST 2 

GFWC NEVADA STATE FUNDRAISER 2 

HARVEST FESTIVAL / N OV PROGRAM 3 

A SPECIAL HAPPY BIRTHDAY 3 

THE SECRET NEEDLE/N OV BIRTHDAYS 4 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATES/Y ELLOW DOT 4 

FALL CRAFT FESTIVAL REPORT 5 

PRESIDENTõS PICNIC IN SEPTEMBER 6 

GFWC NV AWARDS TO LWC MEMBERS 6 

MESQUITE DONATION/SILVER STARS 7 

LWC  HALLOWEEN PARTY 7 

FROM THE ARCHIVES 8 

HANDY HELPERS 9 

ADVERTISEMENTS 9-11 

NOVEMBER/D ECEMBERCOMING EVENTS 12 

PRESIDENTõS M ESSAGE 

     As usual, writing a President's Message for the newsletter is one of my most difficult tasks.  I 
lead a pretty normal, boring life, and my thoughts are more on the day-to-day.  I don't ordinari-
ly have any great inspirational thoughts or complex insights to share. 

     This month while reading the GFWC Newsletter, I got lucky.  I confess I scan this document 
to see if there's anything that might be of interest to us, and it's usually pretty dull.  But some of 
you might find it informative, and I urge all of you to subscribe to the GFWC Newsletter 

     Okay, so now I get to eat a little crow. 

     I'm deeply interested in finding ways to help our veterans, especially those wounded in ac-
tion.  I also love dogs.  The October 26, 2013 GFWC Newsletter features an article on the 
Wounded Veteran Initiative.  It's Canine Companions for Independence which is providing as-
sistance dogs to US war veterans across the country.  To me, it sounds like a match made in 
heaven.  I can't begin to imagine the life changes our injured heroes struggle with every day in 
their efforts to restore a sense of normalcy to their lives.  To have a loving companion in tune 
with their special needs must bring them comfort.  Furthermore, having a dog dependent on 
you for their own daily needs might help a wounded hero step outside of his own situation to 
care for someone else.  (Yes, I believe dogs are humans who have just evolved a bit higher than 
the rest of us!) 

     I would love for our Club to find a way to donate to this worthy cause.  Not only would we 
be participating in a wonderful program, but we'd also add an achievement to our Brag Sheet 
for GFWC National.  You can read about the program at http://www.cci.org/ . 

     As if one great program weren't enough, I also read about the 2014 Success for Survivors 
Scholarship.  This is part of national's ongoing support for survivors of domestic abuse, and I 
think we (meaning Donna Potter and Ann Patton, of course), should make every effort to nom-
inate someone from our own community.  I'll help, of course.  

     We have until January 31, 2014 to find a candidate.  GFWC National gives scholarships in 
the amount of $2,500, but we have to lay the foundation and nominate someone.  Domestic 
violence is a major concern in our community, and if we can add one more 
method to aid victims of this terrible injustice,  I believe we're duty bound 
to participate.  You can learn more on the GFWC website at  

http://www.gfwc.org/gfwc/Success_for_Survivors_Scholarship.asp 

     Thanks for reading my little soapbox presentation,  

     Happy Thanksgiving. 

~ Linda 
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Suggested Thanksgiving Items: 

 

Khouryõs Turkey Bucks 

Stuffing Mix 

Canned or Packaged Gravy 

Canned Vegetables or Fruit 

Instant Potatoes 

Marshmallows 

Canned Cranberry Sauce 

Dessert Mixes (Brownies, Cookies) 

Canned Pumpkin Pie Mix, Etc.  

Harbor House Wish List 

LWC Committee Against Domestic 
Violence (CADV) Report 

     Halloween was a great deal more fun for the 
Harbor House children thanks to the donations 

made by club members.  We delivered an overflowing box 
of costumes including three Halloween vests for the moms, 
accessories and decorations.  A special thanks to Charlene 
Mitchel for the box of decorations and vests. 

     Our new adopted family consists of Mom who is 35 and 
whose birthday is December 22nd, a boy who will be 10 on 
December 7th, and a girl who will be 14 on February 15th.   

     Our committee will again have the Christmas Wish Tree 
available for those of you who wish to participate in this 
yearõs family adoption.  Please select a star ornament and 
return the unwrapped gift with the ornament attached to 
the December General Membership Meeting.  The star 
helps us keep track of the familyõs gifts making it easier for 
us to wrap and label the gifts.  We could sure use a hand 
wrapping these gifts; and will be doing so right after the 
December General Membership Meeting. 

     Thanksgiving will be here in a few weeks, and for 
those of you whoõd like to participate, we will be collecting 
Thanksgiving food items and Khouryõs Turkey Bucks at the 
November General Membership Meeting and on Thursdays 
from 10:00 a.m. ð 2:00 p.m. up until November 21st.  The 
committee puts aside a box  which contains enough for a 
Thanksgiving dinner for our adopted family, and the rest is 
given to Harbor House for their clients and their children. 

 

~ Donna Potter, LWC CADV Chairman 

4ÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ ΨΦΧΦ $ÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ 

GFWC Nevada State Fundrai$er 
 

..... GFWC Nevada will be offering a 
òJewels by Park Laneó Fundraiser, and 
50% of ALL SALES will be given to the 
organization! 

     A special fundraising brochure will be 
available to each member, and the order 
can be placed directly on the back of the 
brochure itself! 

     There will be: earrings, necklaces, 
bracelets and ringsñand the price range 
will be $18.00 to $137.00! 

     Orders will be delivered BEFORE the 
holidays!!  A perfect gift for someone 
special or to treat yourself'! 

     Park Lane has been in business since 
1955 and offers an unconditional guar-
antee on all their jewelry! 

     Stay tuned, and look for your fund-
rai$ing brochure at an upcoming meeting.  It's a GEM of an idea. 

     For any questions, contact Ilene Baker by telephone at 702-
395-0180 or by email at ilene@bakerid.net.  You may also 
check out  the types of jewelry made by Park Lane on their web-
site at https://parklanejewelry.com .  Note:  Not all items may 
be available as part of the fundraiser. 

~ Ruth Baty, GFWC Nevada President 

mailto:ilene@bakerid.net
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December Ruby Views Newsletter articles 
are due on 

Sunday,  November 24th by midnight 
Submit to Newsletter Editor, Dixie Botsford 

Reporters:  Please send articles to 
   Newsletter@lamoillewomansclub.org 

November Meeting Program 

To Feature HOBY Speaker 
 

     Maddy Jo Merschel, shown in the 
photo to the right playing basketball 
for the Lady Spartans, was our June 
2013 Hugh OõBrien Youth (HOBY) 
leadership conference representative 
and is our November General Mem-
bership Meeting guest speaker. 

     Maddy will tell us about her experi-
ence at the leadership conference, 
what she learned, and how she has 
applied it to her daily and school life.  
Maddy will be accompanied by Mrs. Sarah Sanders , her counse-
lor at Spring Creek High School, and hopefully by her mother. 

 

~ Anita Salisbury, Program Chairman 

Harvest Festival Bake Sale 

     The Scholarship Committee and 
CADV would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank all of you wonderful 
Lamoille Womenõs Club members 
for your help, advice and donations 
pictured at the left.  This Bake Sale 
could not be done without you.  
Thirty-three members and 16 non-
members participated this year, and 
we are very grateful to all of you for 
your efforts. 

     Yvonne Connors, pictured to the 
left, was just one of the 
many volunteers who 
helped make the Bake Sale a 
success.  And thank you to 
Barbara Morgan for donat-
ing your scrumptious pecan 
pies; they were a hit. 

     Ceena Negrych, pic-
tured below at the right 
with Donna Potter left, was 

the winner of the Peach Cobbler Raffle and was the perfect person 
to win as she was babysitting her 
grandchildren that night ; the raffle 
prize gave her dessert for the kids and 
a beautiful ceramic dish for grandma. 

     Our mystery cowboy also showed 
up again to purchase his pie.  We made 
close to $1,800 at the Bake Sale to be 
divided between both committees for a 
reentry scholarship and to help support 
Harbor House and our adopted family. 

~ Donna Potter, LWC CADV 

    Chair 

    Ann Patton, Scholarship Chair 

     A very Happy Birthday to long-
time LWC member and former 
LWC President Millie McCarley, 
right, who will be celebrating her 
90th birthday on November 10th. 

     Millie is LWC ôs own guardian 
angel who has supported the club for 
many years, watched over the club-
house, shared her voluminous knowledge of the clubõs history 
with us, and enriched our lives as club members. 

Happy Birthday, Millie, and we wish you many more! 


